DRAFT OF MINUTES

S-1043 Spring Business Meeting

March 29-30, 2011
Provincial Hotel
New Orleans, LA
S-1043 Members Present and Institutional Affiliations
	NAMES
	INSTITUTIONAL AFFILIATIONS

	Osei Yeboah
	North Carolina A&T State University

	Lynn Kennedy
	LSU Ag. Center

	Norbert Wilson
	Auburn University

	Dennis Conley
	University of Nebraska-Lincoln

	David Karemew
	South Carolina State

	Albert Allen
	Mississippi State University

	Mary Marchant
	Virginia Tech

	James Seale
	University of Florida

	Flynn Adcock
	Texas AgriLife Research

	Eric Young
	Administrative Adviser 


A. Morning Activities, Thursday, March 29, 2012
Introduction and Discussion of the Agenda:

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Norbert Wilson, Auburn University at 10:00 am. The Chair began by asking the group to introduce themselves.  He then asked for motion to approve the minutes of the fall meeting in San Antonio, TX. Allen moved and seconded by Kennedy.

New Members:
Chairman Wilson stated that member attendance has been fluctuating between 10 and 12 and we need adequate representation from the south. He said it is relevant since we are coming up for a new proposal.  Kennedy commented that we do not need new members just for the sake of numbers but it will be nice to cultivate interest among trade economists in the south and he added that the smaller the number, the better collaborative effort.  Marchant commended the group for being productive over the years.  She said members participate fully in conferences, proceedings, collaborative joint research and grant.  Conley advised that baby boomers are retiring and it’s incumbent on regional committee such as S-1043 to make new faculty and young faculty aware of their existence. He also charged centers such CARD and FAPRI who have begun receiving federal funding again to also engage in active recruiting.  Marchant added that there is a benefit in joining such committees because young faculty get access to people who would write support letters on their behalf when applying for promotion and tenure.  Chairman Wilson suggested that he was going to develop a new list serve and send it out to members as part of the recruiting effort. 
Chico’s Retirement: Chico announced his retirement at the meeting.  He will be retiring on June 30th.  Members, in response congratulated him for serving as a secretary for long period of time.
Conley suggested we remove the “S” from S-1043 to change the image that it’s only for trade economists in the south.  He said he had to do some explanations work on his dean before he was allowed to join the committee.
2012 SAEA Invited Paper: The Chairman asked Yeboah to brief members of the invited paper session.  Yeboah briefly stated that three papers were presented, all trying to isolate the causes of rising food prices.  He said Andrew’s paper dwells on speculation as a major factor.  But even though there was a relationship between the level of speculation activities and food prices, the relationship is found to be short-term which he said according to Andrew it was consistent with literature.  His paper considered both the demand side and supply side factors on prices of grains, oilseed, fruits, and energy inputs.  His results indicated that the demand side factors such as exchange rate of the U.S. dollar to the local currency and income are the dominant factors.  Koo’s paper dealt with prices of energy inputs and they conclude crude oil prices are the major cause.
Adcock brought to the attention of the group that there was also a symposium session on Cuba which was moderated by Suzanne Thornsbury and the papers can be downloaded from the Texas AgLife Research Center- www.cnas.tamu.edu
The Chairman asked the group if there is any interest in doing the same thing this year. Marchant also alerted members that the S-1043 Technical Committee on Panama also organized a session moderated by Eric Wailes.  The papers can be found again, at the Texas AgLife Research Center- www.cnas.tamu.edu. Marchant suggested the authors submit it for publication but Kennedy questioned that it will be perceived negatively because it was not invited paper session.  But Marchant advised that it can be revised for submission.  The deadline for Invited Paper is May ending/early June. The Chairman inquired from the group those with ideas for southern meetings this year.  He promised he will be sending e-mails asking members.
This Year’s American Meetings:  The Chair said there is an international track session on International Trade on China.  Other meetings- Conley informed the group the International Food and Agribusiness meeting will take place this year in Shanghai, China on June 11-14. He said the 2013 meeting is slated for Atlanta, GA and it will be a two-day meeting.  He said invitations have been sent out for this year’s meeting requesting for papers covering wide range of topics.  In all, five awards will be given including Best Symposium Paper and Best Communication Paper.  He said full paper can be submitted as best paper and with few revisions it can be turned into a journal publication.
Meetings: The Chairman suggested that in order to increase attendance to meetings we schedule our meetings at least a year ahead so that members will have enough time to adjust their schedules.

State Reports: Kennedy asked whether we need to submit a state report at each meeting.  Members agreed to submit a state report once a year during our spring meeting.  Yeboah suggested members can submit their state reports to the secretary prior to the meeting so that we can have reports from those not attending a meeting.  The Chairman stated that we will not be submitting state reports at the fall meeting and that meeting will be a pre-conference meeting towards the Global Meat Conference in Washington DC in November.  He also asked whether it will be appropriate for ERS, FAS, USTR, or Farm Bureau to participate in our business meeting.  Conley responded that if the participation means sharing information with the group then it good.  He said he benefitted a lot from the information exchange session the group had with ERS staff in the fall 2010 meeting. Marchant suggested “Structural Changes in the ERS” will be an interesting topic.
Place for Holding Spring 2013 Meeting:

Members suggested Jekyll Island but later dropped it because it will coincide with spring break.  Places such as Charleston were also mentioned.  However, the group agreed to hold the fall meeting at the island to brainstorm in developing and objectives and justification of the new proposal.

The US Farm Bill: Conley said the Bill is in limbo because of the differences between the House and Senate.  He said if it does not pass, it reverts back to 1942 level and specialty crop will be affected.

New Project: Eric Young- The new project can either be a true re-write or builds upon the current one (progressive).  Drafting the proposal should begin by January.  However, objectives must be set before January 1, 2013. This includes developing a working title; objectives; and justification. Emphasize the need for multistate project in justification.  He said the key is to show how doing this project together is better than independently.  Final draft should be complete by June 1, 2013 and it should include impact statement of less than a page.

Respectfully Submitted
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